G.C. BURKHEAD SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

March 12, 2013  2:45 P.M.    

The meeting was called to order by the chairperson, Bryan Lewis, with the following members present:  Regina Boone, Bryan Lewis, Ann Marie Reilly, Susie Sherrard,  Donna Walcott and Rachel Will. 
Members absent – 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA –  Ann Marie Reilly motioned to approve agenda.  Rachel Will seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Regina Boone motioned to approve the minutes for March 4, 2013 Special Meeting.  Donna Walcott seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Kay Sharon, Bill Dennison, Carrie Martin, Anita Riggs, Kim Shoemake, Lorie Ott, Dana Wilson, Alisa Nichols, Jamie Morning, Beth Bland, Kathleen Smith, Michelle Richardson, Monica Crim, Melissa Case.
Melissa Case gave a second update on the Building the Writer Within training she attended with Beth Borders and Michelle Richardson.  Ms. Case and Mr. Lewis suggested bringing Abell and Atherton to GCB for a PD training.  Discussion was held, council agrees.  
APPROVAL OF 2013-14 PD PLAN – Rachel Will motioned to approve the 2013-14 PD Plan.  Susie Sherrard seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.

Mr. Lewis opened discussion on the use of certified/classified staffing plan.  Alisa Nichols and Michelle Richardson addressed the council on the subject.  Discussion was held.  Ann Marie motioned to keep the .5 assistant principal/.5 interventionist position in place with a revised job description.  Rachel Will seconded.  Motioned carried by consensus.  Discussion was held on reducing special area classes from 5 to 4 and which special area class to eliminate and how Fine Arts content can be integrated and taught in other special area classes.  Bryan Lewis motioned to keep PE, Music, Process Lab and Art.  Donna Walcott seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.  
APPROVAL OF CERTIFIED/CLASSIFIED STAFFING PLAN – Donna Walcott motioned to approve the 2013-14 Certified/Classified Staffing plan.  Regina Boone seconded.  Motioned carried by consensus.

Council members discussed and generated the SBDM Needs List.  SBDM Needs List was approved by consensus.  Mr. Lewis will send council members a draft copy for review before submitting to Mr. Milby.  

Mr. Lewis gave an update on the new school facility.  He attended a construction meeting on March 12, 2013.  The architect is expected to provide a schematic plan to the Board at the next board meeting.
APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORT  - Council members received the financial report for February 2013.  Rachel Will motioned to approve the February 2013 financial report.  Ann Marie Reilly seconded.  Motion carried by consensus. 
Ms. Kay Sharon addressed the council, giving her thanks and appreciation to all council members.
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business Ann Marie Reilly motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Rachel Will seconded.  Motion carried by consensus.  

                                                                          Signed ________________________  

                                                                                     _________________________

